
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor James Pasternak  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Josh Colle 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened by the tragic passing of 
Earl Strong on January 20, 2018. 
 
Earl Strong had been a firefighter for 26 years starting at the City of Scarborough Fire 
Department on January 20, 1992. Through hard work and dedication, he achieved the rank of 
Acting Captain with Toronto Fire Services at Station 211-B in Scarborough. 
 
Earl Strong was a loving husband and father. Earl had developed a reputation for attending every 
one of his sons' hockey and lacrosse games and was also active in the local sports community 
through coaching, refereeing, mentoring and serving on Executive boards.  
 
Earl will be dearly missed by his wife Janice, his children Blake, Brock, and Brody, his siblings 
Sherry, Jimmy, Sharon, Jeff, Paul, and Clyde and all members of the Toronto Fire Service. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincerest sympathies to Earl Strong's family. 
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